EAST KIMBERLEY COMMUNITY BEAUTIFICATION (Inc) Registration No. A1022359M Post Office Box 383, Kununurra WA 6743

Tuesday, 1 August 2017
Mr C Askew
Chief Executive Officer
The Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley
Box 614
Kununurra....6743
Dear Carl,

As the President of the East Kimberley Community Beautification (Inc) I have been requested by our committee to write to you, to request the following:

That our group receive Council Permission to start the following project.

Stage 1

With approval from Department of Parks and Wildlife, to clear all rubbish, dead trees, non-native trees and vegetation from the area surrounding the bridge over Lily Creek on the Victoria Highway down to the pedestrian walking bridge.

Stage 2

With approval from Department of Parks and Wildlife clear all rubbish, dead trees, non-native trees and vegetation from the pedestrian bridge to the north-eastern side of Celebrity Tree Park

We will advertise our intent, (method to be advised by Shire), to residents within Kununurra for ideas, help and donations. We wish to encourage as many Organisations and private community members in Kununurra to work with us to make this a "Community Owned Project". Our aim is to not only beautify the area but make it "Family Friendly". At a later stage it is our intention to work with SWEK to erect walking paths, picnic areas etc, again in general consultation with community and the Council.

To date we have \$16,000 in our Bank Account and wish to formally seek further funding from SWEK, by way of a **Community Grant.** We also request a Waiver of Tip Fees, to be reviewed on an annual basis. Where possible, all green waste will be mulched, a storage area for this yet to be decided, but it will be on private land.

I have enclosed a list of those on our committee that currently form the committee of our Group.

Office bearers are:

President: Alma Petherick Vice President: Keith Wright. Secretary: Annie Thomas

I have also enclosed copies of, Letter from Dept. Of Commerce, Copy of our Incorporation and Insurance Policy.

I ask that this request, be resolved at the August 2017 OCM.

Kind regards,

Alma Petherick